
 
The Corporation of the City of Kenora 

 
By-law Number 135 - 2021 

 
A By-law to Execute a License of Occupation Between the Corporation of 

the City of Kenora and Her Majesty the Queen, in Right of Canada, 
represented by the Minister of the Environment for the use of property 
located at the intersection of Bay Street and Government Road (North-

East corner), City of Kenora, in the Province of Ontario 
_________________________________________________________________________ 
Whereas the Corporation of the City of Kenora deems it necessary to execute a License of 
Occupation between the Corporation of the City of Kenora and Her Majesty the Queen, in 
Right of Canada, represented by the Minister of the Environment for the use of property 
located at the intersection of Bay Street and Government Road (North-East corner), City of 
Kenora, in the Province of Ontario;  
 
Now Therefore the Council of the Corporation of the City of Kenora enacts as follows: 
 
1. That this License of Occupation This Agreement shall be effective as of June 1st, 

2021 and shall expire on May 31st, 2031 unless otherwise terminated in accordance 
with the terms of this Agreement. 

 
2. That the Deputy Mayor and Clerk of the Corporation of the City of Kenora are hereby 

authorized to execute a License of Occupation with Her Majesty the Queen, in Right 
of Canada, represented by the Minister of the Environment in accordance with the 
terms and conditions therein and affix the Seal of the Corporation thereto. 

 
3.  That this by-law shall come into force and be in effect from and after the final passing 

thereof. 
 

By-law read a First and Second Time this 19th day of October, 2021 
 

By-law read a Third and Final    Time this 19th day of October, 2021 
 

     
 

    The Corporation of the City of Kenora:- 
 
 
 

    ____________________________________                                                           
                  Sharon Smith, Deputy Mayor 

 
 

    ____________________________________                                                              
                         Heather Pihulak, City Clerk  

 


